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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

As we embark upon the final week of the school year, there is so much to celebrate.   

We wish our Year 11 and Year 13 students all the very best and praise them for their attentiveness 

to their studies and their resilience in pursuing their goals in this new and challenging climate. It was 

wonderful to see them all in their finery at the Year 11 Prom and the Year 13 Ball, both of which 

took place at Stone Manor.  We wish them all a well-deserved, long and peaceful break over the 

summer and look forward to welcoming those Year 11 students coming back to us in September to 

our newly revamped Sixth Form Centre. 

Year 10 students are now having to step up as role models to their younger peers as they become 

the most senior year group in main school.  Applications for the roles of Prefect and Senior Prefect 

are currently being processed and the eagerly anticipated outcomes will be announced before the 

end of term. The pressure is now on for Year 10 to pick up the baton from Year 11 as discerning, 

polite and compassionate ambassadors of our school. We know they will actively rise to the 

challenge.    

Years 7, 8 and 9 have sat their end of year internal exams and, with that milestone accomplished, 

we are keen for them to get planning and preparing for their move to the next year group and stage 

of their education.   

We would ask parents/carers to encourage their children to keep up their studies outside of school 

during the holidays.  Learning does not always have to be in a book.  Please encourage them to get 

involved in activities during the break so that when they return to school in September they will be 

motivated and focussed on their learning. 

It was wonderful to welcome the Year 6 students on Induction Day and Year 6 students and their 

parents into school on Induction Evening.  We are really looking forward to these students joining 

us in Year 7 in September.  We hope that the excellent primary liaison provided by Mr McArdle, Mrs 

Imrie, Miss Hitchcox and Mrs Millard has enabled them to feel well prepared for the transition 

The Year 8 Gower Residential visits have taken place and I am sure that this amazing experience will 

stay in the memories of the students who took part for years to come. 

The Primary Music Tour was a resounding success and we received a great deal of praise and positive 

feedback from a significant number of our primary schools.    
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Another fantastic experience was our annual Art Exhibition where there was the opportunity to view 

the art work of our incredibly talented students in all key stages.    

The final week of term will see us run our first Challenge Week where subject areas will devise and 

lead challenges linked to the House system.  Once again our students will have the opportunity to 

take part in some creative and inspirational on and off site activities.  Many of our Year 10 students 

will be taking part in the History trip, D of E and in work experience opportunities.  In Year 9 students 

will take part in an Enterprise Day which will develop such skills as initiative and team building. 

Challenge Week will culminate with our Sports’ Day on Thursday 21 July.  The last day of term will 

then end with Celebration assemblies during which we will look back at the academic year and 

celebrate the achievements of both year groups and individual students. 

At the end of every school year it is inevitable that we are saying goodbye, not only to some of our 

students, but also to staff who are retiring or embarking on new stages of their careers.  We wish 

our colleagues well and all the very best for their future. 

The Summer Term ends on Friday 20 July.  The term dates for the next school year are in this 

Newsletter and on the school website. 

Looking ahead to the academic year 2018/19: 

The Autumn Term will begin for Sixth Form students only on Tuesday 4 September 2018.  

All other students return on Thursday 6 September 2018. 

Finally, I am sure that you would wish to join me in thanking my wonderful colleagues for their hard 

work and commitment during the academic year.  I would equally like to thank parents/carers for 

your support of the school this year and take the opportunity to wish you and your families a relaxing 

and peaceful summer break. 

I look forward to working with you again in the academic year 2018/19. 

 

Suzanne Horan 
Principal 
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Examination Result Dates 2018  

Collection of Results as follows:  

GCE - Thursday 16th August available from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon  

AS - Thursday 16th August available from 11:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon  

GCSE - Thursday 23rd August available from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon 

If a student is not available to collect their own results on the relevant date either: 

Ensure a stamped addressed envelope with the correct first class postage is handed to reception 

prior to the end of the summer term and the results will be posted. 

Or should you require a third party to collect the results then a letter of authorisation from the 

student and proof of identity of the person collecting the results is required. 

 

Certificates: 

Certificates arrive in school during October/November.  Certificates need to be collected and 

signed for from the school office after that date.  It is imperative that certificates are collected, as 

they will be required for future studies and employment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Page | 4 
 

Staff Leaving Hagley Catholic High School This Term 
 

Mr Allen Maths 

Mrs Caple Science 

Miss Cooper English 

Mr Harmon ICT 

Mr Hedditch Science 

Mr King Geology 

Mr O’Brien Law 

Mr Overton Mathematics 

Mr Phillips Science 

Mr Smith Behaviour Support  Manager 

Miss Turbitt Dance 

 
 
 

Staff Joining Hagley Catholic High School in September 
 

Miss Arnott English 

Mrs Castle Religious Education 

Mr Chowhdrey Science 

Mr Desmond Mathematics 

Mr Halford ICT 

Miss Mills Mathematics 

Miss Shattock CEIAG Coordinator 

Mr Woolley Science 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Page | 5 
 

 

Debating Matters Championship 
 
On Thursday 8th February 2018, the Hagley Debating Team became the Debating Matters 

Championship winners, 2018 at Magdalen College School, Oxford. 

Seven year 12 students participated in four debates to win the title. 

The students: AF, LG, MD, HA, ET, JG and NL were superb in performance and a credit to themselves, 

their families and the school. 

They were uniformly excellent as a team of 7 and each pair, a class act in debate. All four teams – H 

A debated twice – won their debates, winning the votes from the floor and the votes of the judges. 

The competition was tough, the questioning sustained and rigorous; the Hagley students were 

exemplary in terms of preparation, delivery and display of thorough knowledge when responding 

to volleys of questions. 

Debates 1 and 2 had to win for Hagley to progress to the semi-final, winning that enroute to the 

final. So, immense were the pressures for each debating team to succeed and carry the school 

forward; the calm and dignified tenacity of the Hagley team when under fire was inspirational.  

The judges were complimentary about each team, recognizing the thoroughness of their 

preparation and the quality of their debating skills. 

LG was commended for the detail and depth of his responses to questions. 

HA was commended for his readiness to debate twice.  

Tribute must be paid to MW who has worked very hard with the debating teams, giving generously 

of his experience, expertise, support and guidance. 

Special thanks to Mr Pounder who has led Debating in the sixth form enrichment programme since 

September and who took the students to Oxford for the competition. 
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Provincial Round of the Catenian Public Speaking Competition 

 

 

Danny McAree, Provincial President of the Midlands Catenian Association, LG, Mr O’Brien at 
Princethorpe College, Rugby 
 
Congratulations to LG who came 3rd out of 10 students who took part in the Provincial Round of 

the Catenian Public Speaking Competition held at Princethorpe School, Rugby.   
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Free School Meals – Can You Claim For Your Son or Daughter? 

The Government is giving money to all schools to help pupils from lower income families do their 
very best. This funding is called the ‘Pupil Premium’. We now receive this additional funding for each 
pupil on our roll registered as eligible for free school meals. This is currently £935 per pupil. We are 
using this money to help our pupils achieve the best possible grades in their GCSE examinations. 

Being eligible for a free school meal clearly has a benefit to the pupil-namely, a free high quality 
meal. This saves parents/carers over £400 per year. Another benefit to the pupil is help with the 
costs of school trips. 

We therefore strongly encourage eligible parents/carers to apply for this status. No one will know 

who has registered and it will not affect any other benefits being claimed. If you make a claim for 
free school meals the amount allocated for the free school meal will be credited to your 
son/daughters cashless catering account and will be accessible at lunchtime. You can register your 
son/daughter for Free School Meals if you get any of these benefits: 

¶ Income Support 
¶ Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance 
¶ Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
¶ Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
¶ Guarantee element of State Pension Credit 

¶ Child Tax Credit, provided you are not entitled to Working Tax Credit** and have an annual 
income that does not exceed £16,190 

¶ Working Tax Credit 'run-on' - the payment someone may receive for a further four weeks after 
they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Note: From 1st May 2009, pupils are eligible for Free School Meals for a four week period 
immediately after the parent/carer becomes unemployed, or reduces their hours to less than 16 
hours a week, but is still in receipt of Working Tax Credit. 

Pupils can also register for free school meals if they get any of these benefits themselves. 

How to Apply for Free School Meals 

Applications can be made to Babcock Prime Education Services using the application form or the 
online Free School Meals Application Form: 
https://capublic.worcestershire.gov.uk/WCCPublicForms/FormFreeSchoolMeals.aspx 

Further information can be found by visiting www.worcestershire.gov.uk or by contacting the Free 
School Meals Team: 

Contact Tracey or Karen in the Free School Meals Team, Telephone: 01905 678154                                   
Email: primefreeschoolmeals@babcockinternational.com 

 

 

 

http://www.kingcharlesschool.co.uk/documents/parents/FreeSchoolMealsApplicationForm.pdf
http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20062/schools/684/applying_for_free_school_meals
https://capublic.worcestershire.gov.uk/WCCPublicForms/FormFreeSchoolMeals.aspx
http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/cms/school-information/school-free-meals.aspx
tel:01905678154
mailto:primefreeschoolmeals@babcockinternational.com
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Toilet Refurbishment – Request for Support 
 

The main pupil toilets have been in need of refurbishment for a long time, in fact, many of the 
parents who once came to the school will know that they have not changed very much in many 
years. Unfortunately, the school is not in a financial position to fund a refurbishment, but the PTA 
has generously offered to help. The PTA have been working exceptionally hard to raise funds by 
running events such as the Christmas Fayre following the carol concert and a very successful Race 
Night. While we are still a long way off meeting the target, we would like to take this opportunity to 
consult with parents on the proposed design. 
 
Like many schools, our preferred option is to restructure the toilets to allow for a more open plan 
layout. This gives more visibility in to the toilets making it easier to supervise the area and removing 
the opportunity for any potential anti-social behaviour. We will keep the partition between boys 
and girls, including the wash areas. The doors to cubicles will be floor to ceiling to maintain privacy.  
 
We will opt for a robust, simple design which is easy to clean and maintain. Below are examples 
from similar school toilet refurbishment projects. 

 

Other options that we have considered include: 
 

¶ A refurbishment keeping the same layout 

¶ Redesign to include segregated boys and girls cubicles but a communal wash area 
 

 
We welcome your feedback on the proposed design; please email Emma Kitchen (Facilities 
Manager) ekitchen@hagleyrc.worcs.sch.uk 
 
You are always welcome to attend the PTA meeting. The next opportunity is on 10th September at 
7pm at the King Arthur meeting room in Hagley village. 
 
If you would like to contribute to this much needed refurbishment please follow the link to our Just 
Giving page https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/HCHStoiletrefurbishment 

Thank you for your assistance and ongoing support. 

 

mailto:ekitchen@hagleyrc.worcs.sch.uk
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/HCHStoiletrefurbishment
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Hagley Ski Trip Easter 2018 

 

This Easter I joined the Hagley School Ski trip, as part of my holiday, where I was privileged to see the 

tremendous work done by the PE department.  This year’s team was headed by Mr M Behan and consisted 

of Mr P Behan, Mrs Binks, Miss Whild, Mr Capponi, Mr Rich and Rita, as well as two amazing drivers from 

Johnson Coaches in Henley in Arden who safely transported the whole group through the night to and from 

our destination Neukirchen in Austria. 

We stayed in a family run hotel where Gerty, Peter and their staff provided an excellent service where their 

hospitality was second to none.  The quality of food was perfect just what we needed at the beginning and 

end of each day. 

As for the skiing, how incredible was it to see pupils enjoying themselves and learning new skills.  I was lucky 

to join the advanced group where the standard of skiing was exceptional due to students having had the 

opportunity to attend the many trips run in previous years by Mr P Behan, Mr Barratt and now Mr M Behan.  

Students have benefitted from some excellent tuition from our very talented and dedicated staff and are 

always very grateful to the support that they receive.  It was great to hear at the end of each day how they 

had all improved in their groups as we sat and chatted during our evening meal.   On the last day, I joined the 

beginners group, where they were certainly no longer beginners, tackling not just blue runs but very 

competently completing a red run as well as an organised slalom competition.  Again, this was a true credit 

to the support of staff as well as the determination of each and every student and a pleasure to see. 

The hard work continued each day not only on the ski slopes but each evening where pupils had further 

opportunities to develop their social and interpersonal skills.  Great teamsmanship was evident as well as a 

bit of competitive spirit in the weekly quiz organised by Mr Capponi.  Many new card games were played 

when pupils (and staff) put down their phones and just enjoyed each other’s company, while some played 

table tennis in the games room.  There were two trips to the local swimming baths, I am not sure where they 

got the energy from at the end of a day’s skiing but they did and were still up promptly each day following 

an early wake-up call from KF who dutifully knocked everyone’s door at 6.45am. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank both the staff for organising such a well lead trip, which I really 

did enjoy, but also a big thankyou to the students who were impeccably behaved and a true credit to our 

school which made the trip all the more enjoyable.  

I very much look forward to joining another trip one year as I truly believe it is a great experience for everyone 

involved, not only do pupils learn skills in a new sport but also they learn such a lot about themselves building 

on their interpersonal skills and their confidence certainly does grow.  I have to say and I am sure all staff 

present would echo my thoughts in saying I was very proud to witness all of this and get to know pupils better 

outside of the classroom. 

Mrs Jones 
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We are delighted to announce that staff and parents can now access an innovative ONLINE 

course about children, worth Ã39, completely free of charge. Understanding Your Child is put 

together by the Solihull Approach, an accredited, evidence based approach established 20 years 

ago by psychologists, health visitors and other health professionals.  

The course usually costs Ã39 per person. However using the coupon code listed below you can 

access them at www.ourplace/learn.co.uk where you can register for your own account and revisit 

the course indefinitely without paying a penny.  

 

Guide title Code (for free access) 

1. Understanding Pregnancy, Labour, Birth and 

Your Baby - Antenatal  

QNTENAT2LWCS 

2. Understanding Your Baby - Postnatal  POSTNRTFLWCS 

3. Understanding Your Child - 0-18 years SOLIHULLKPPROVWHWCS 

 

Understanding Your Child is for parents, carers, and professionals caring for children aged 0-18 

years. It looks at brain development, play, styles of parenting, sleep, temper tantrums, 

communication and more and is based on the nationally and internationally acclaimed face to face 

course offered by the Solihull Approach. 

 

 ñThis has been a really valuable experience that in a way will impact on many 

aspects of my lifeò 

ñThis course has been an absolutely invaluable gift to me. It has and will change 

so many aspects of my life. I am undoubtedly a better parent and more rounded 

and fulfilled person as a result. Some aspects have literally been like 

óEurekaô moments to me! I WISH Iôd known all this years agoò 

ñThe Solihull Approach course I did made it clear parents donôt need lessons: daily 

life throws us enough of those. What we need is the space to step back and 

observe our children. We need some structured guidance to help us reflect on all the 

factors that make them behave the way they do; some developmental, some circumstantial.ò 

 ñI have found the online course very useful. Now, I take time to think more during difficult 

situations and during arguments with my kids.ò 
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KEY CALENDAR DATES FOR PARENTS  
 

AUGUST 
Thursday 16 August A Level Results 8.00am, AS Results 11.00am 

Thursday 23 August GCSE Results 9.00am 

  

TERM DATES 
2018/2019  
Autumn Term 2018 

TED Days Monday 3rd September 2018 
Wednesday 5th September 2018 

Term Starts Tuesday 4th September 2018  (Years 12 & 13) 
Thursday 6th September 2018 (All year groups) 

TED Day Friday 12th October 2018 

Half Term Monday 29th October - Friday 2nd November 2018 

Term Ends Friday 21st December 2018 

  

Spring Term 2019  

Term Starts Monday 7th January 2019 

Half Term Monday 18th February - Friday 22nd February 2019 

TED Day Friday 22nd March 2019 

Term Ends Friday 12th April 2019 

  

Summer Term 2019  

Term Starts Monday 29th April 2019 

May Day Monday 6th May 2019 

Half Term Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May 2019 

Term Ends Friday 19th July 2019 

TED Day Monday 22nd July 2019 

  

Bank Holidays  

Christmas Day  Tuesday 25th December 2018 

Boxing Day Wednesday 26th December 2018 

New Year’s Day Tuesday 1st January 2019 

Good Friday Friday 19th April 2019 

Easter Monday Monday 22nd April 2019 

May Day Monday 6th May 2019 

Spring Bank Holiday Monday 27th May 2019 

 


